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The traffic volume cited in the FEIS (134,000 vehicles per day) was from

a specific count conducted in October 2005 when all ramps and the

mainline volumes were obtained simultaneously. The day in October

2005, which needed to be selected in advance for the major traffic

counting effort, was within one percent of the average weekday traffic

volume for the entire year (2005). Traffic volumes fluctuate and did

decrease during some years. Traffic volumes obtained from the Oregon

Department of Transportation’s automatic traffic recorder (ATR)

monitoring sites show that traffic volumes have, in fact, been increasing

in the last few years. Whether the traffic volumes forecast for year 2030

will actually be achieved in that year should not be the only

consideration. In its July 27, 2010 report, the Independent Review Panel

expressed concerns about a longer horizon. The IRP commented, “The

desirability of living in the Portland/Vancouver region is not going to

diminish, so populations will continue to grow…. [T]he IRP believes the

greatest risk in the decision-making process is not over-sizing the

bridges but not building enough capacity for the next 100 years.”

 

P-041-002

The section of the FEIS discusses vehicle crashes. Page 3-16 of the

FEIS mentions the safety problems faced by bicyclists and pedestrians

on the bridge.
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Analysis of parking facilities will progress following the Record of

Decision. There will be more specific assessment of the traffic and bike

impacts at each site. The previous analyses have been more than

sufficient to enable decision-making appropriate to the planning level of

design. The project does not intend to utilize space in existing parking

facilities as these have been constructed for other purposes, are not FTA

facilities, and will presumably be more heavily utilized, consistent with

the design projections which led to their sizing.
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You have asked about some very specific bike and pedestrian

connections. The following details should answer your questions:

The path between Rose Village and Fourth Plain, and the path

between Fourth Plain and McLoughlin are planned project elements.

•

The most direct route for the Arnada neighborhood to the proposed

station on McLoughlin would be by way of G, H and I Streets directly

to McLoughlin.

•

No improvements are proposed on 39th Street in the LPA. A future

project would complete the interchange at SR 500 by adding the

ramps to and from the north, and would include improvements to

39th Street and allow the connections referenced to be made.

•
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